
    

  

     

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

  
(By email) 

 
Our Ref: MGLA121219-8854   

 
23 January 2020 

 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your requests for financial related information which the Greater London 
Authority (GLA) received on 12 December 2019.  Your request has been dealt with under the 
Freedom of Information Act (FOI) 2000.  
 
You asked for: 
 

My request which is for all correspondence between AECOM and LB Haringey re supply 
of information re SILs and LSILs in LB Haringey for inclusion in the above named study. 
The correspondence would have happened in 2014-15. 
 
Initial request from AECOM for details of SILs and LSILs in Haringey, and Haringey's 
response 
Follow-up request from AECOM to Haringey to check accuracy of information to be 
included in draft Study. AECOM would have asked Haringey to check for accuracy a) the 
details of SIL / LSIL in the borough, and b) borough site maps prepared by AECOM. 
 
I also request any correspondence between GLA and AECOM about information supplied 
by LB Haringey, and Any correspondence between GLA and LB Haringey about the 
information supplied to AECOM by LB Haringey. 
 
As above correspondence would have included details of sites and maps. Please note 
that I am only seeking information supplied by LB Haringey 

 
Our response to your request is as follows: 
 
Please find attached the information we hold within scope of your request. LB Haringey 
updated their local plan in 2017, therefore the Planning team have put together a simple map 
of the industrial designations as they were in 2015. Please find this attached also along with the 
GIS files supplied by LB Haringey as part of the correspondence chains.  
 
Please note that employee personal information is exempt from disclosure under s.40 
(Personal information) of the Freedom of Information Act. This information could potentially 
identify specific individuals and as such constitutes as personal data which is defined by Article 
4(1) of the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) to mean any information relating to an 
identified or identifiable living individual. It is considered that disclosure of this information 



 
 

 

would contravene the first data protection principle under Article 5(1) of GDPR which states 
that Personal data must be processed lawfully, fairly and in a transparent manner in relation to 
the data subject. Content which is out of the scope of your request has also been redacted.  
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference at the top of this letter.  
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 

 
Information Governance Officer  
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
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